
HINS Newsletter No 35 - 27th June 2025 

    

 

YEAR 2 LEAVERS ASSEMBLIES 

PLEASE NOTE THAT EACH CLASS  

ASSEMBLY  WILL BE HELD IN THE HALL 

AND START AT 9.30AM 

JAPAN - TUESDAY 15TH JULY 

BRAZIL - WEDNESDAY 16TH JULY 

KENYA - THURSDAY 17TH JULY 

 
 

Dates for your Diary -   please note that details for 

some diary items is not yet available and will be  

communicated in due course. 

24th June - World Music Day 

24th - 25th June - Transition Days 

2nd July - Class Open Evening 3.30-4.15pm 

7th July - HINS Poetry Competition 

11th July - HINS Local Charity Day 

15th - 16th - 17th July - Year 2 Leavers Assembly 

22nd July - Commendation Assembly 

Holiday Dates - 

22rd July - Last Day of Term - School Closes at 

1.30pm - After School Club Closes at 3.15pm 

2nd September  - Welcome Back! 

27th-31st October - Half Term Break 

3rd November - Welcome Back! 

22nd December - 2nd January - Christmas Break 

5th January - Welcome Back! 

Message from Mrs Fynn : 

What an exciting week thinking ahead to next year. Hopefully your child enjoyed their transition visits 

this week, be it to another class here at HINS, or taking the leap to the Junior School. I have certainly 

had lots of conversations with slightly nervous but excited children sharing their thoughts on how it 

went. It’s always a strange few weeks for both the adults and the children with their feet in the present 

but their thoughts to the future. 

The teachers have been busy preparing end of year reports over the long weekend and those will be 

with you in the next few weeks celebrating the successes that the children have had this year and 

providing targets for next steps. 

But for now, the teaching and learning continues as usual. 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSee0aH1iIyEHIQafxLIrQYtGy3EzZBieRtcOmdK433SDcBXCA/viewform


Attendance Heroes:  

        France: Charlotte Japan: Judah 

Greece: Poppy Kenya: Zachary 

Sweden: Everly Brazil: Finlay 

 Hadleigh Heroes 

Isabella from Sweden Class had a 

tremendous weekend showcasing 

the results of her hard work this year.  

She performed ‘When I Grown Up’ 

from Matilda at her singing recital in 

front of a large audience and took to 

the stage at the Palace Theatre for a 

full theatre production with her dra-

ma school where she sang, danced 

and acted in ’You’re the One That I want; from the movie 

Grease as well as numbers from other musicals such as  

Matilda and Sister Act.  Isabella your family are very proud of you and we are amazed 

how well you have done.  Thank you for sharing your news with us! 

Star of the Week, Reading Awards and Certificate of Achievement will return next week 

Class Attendance Award: 

The class with highest attendance this week was France with 98.7%.  Congratulations to them!   

Well done Kenya Class who reached our 96% target.  Our overall attendance was 94.2% 

 

 France -  98.7% Japan -  86.4% 

Greece -  92.2% Kenya -  97.1% 

Sweden -  95.2% Brazil -  95.4% 



The new contact number for ASC is  

01702 410287 

THIS NUMBER WILL ONLY BE IN OPERATION  

BETWEEN 3.30-6PM MONDAY-FRIDAY 

Week 1 Menu - Commencing 30th June 2025  

  

Explorers & Year 2 Parents, please follow the link to the Google Form in the 

letter sent by email today.  Many thanks. 



 

Meet our Safeguarding Team 

Mrs Lucy Fynn 

Designated Safeguarding Lead 

Mrs K Strickland Miss K Ryan Miss L Selley 

David Turner 

Safeguarding Governor 

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads 

Children & Families Hub For members of the 

public: 

 

• If a child or young person is in immediate danger, 

call 999. 

 

• If you're worried that a child is being abused or 

neglected, call the Children and Families Hub on  

0345 603 7627. This phone line is open Monday to 

Thursday 9am to 5:30pm, and Fridays 9am to 

4:30pm. 

 

• Out of hours or bank holidays, call the emergency 

duty team on 0345 606 1212. 

Are you concerned about a child? 

 

 Make a note of your concern including the 

date & time  

 Contact the school and speak to someone in 

our Safeguarding Team, you can also raise 

concerns anonymously by contacting the hub. 

 Always share your concerns  

Miss M Hoath 


